Passage 5

Anthropologists have pieced together the little they know about the history of left - handedness and right - handedness from indirect evidence. Though early men and women did not leave written records, they did leave tools, bones, and pictures. Stone Age hand axes and hatchets were made from stones that were carefully chipped away to form sharp cutting edges. In some, the pattern of chipping shows that these tools and weapons were made by right handed people, designed to fit comfortably into a right hand. Other Stone Age implements were made by or for left-handers Prehistoric pictures, painted on the walls of caves, provide further clues to the handedness of ancient people. A right - hander finds it easier to draw faces of people and animals facing toward the left, whereas a left - hander finds it easier to draw faces facing toward the right. Both kinds of faces have been found in ancient painting. On the whole, the evidence seems to indicate that prehistoric people were either ambidextrous or about equally likely to be left - or right - handed.

But, in the Bronze Age. the picture changed. The tools and weapons found from that period are mostly made for right - handed use. The predominance of right - handedness among humans today had apparently already been established.

1. What is the main topic of the passage?

- (A) The purpose of ancient implements
- (B) The significance of prehistoric cave paintings
- (C) The development of right handedness and left handedness
- (D) The similarities between the Stone Age and Bronze Age
- **2.** Which of the following helped lead to conclusions about whether Store Age people preferred one hand to the other?

(A) Petrified forms of vegetation	(B) Patterns of stone chipping
(C) Fossilized waste material	(D) Fossilized footprints

- **3.** In line 8, the word "further" is closest in meaning to which of the following?(A) advanced(B) additional(C) artistic(D) factual
- **2.** According to the passage, a person who is right handed is more likely to draw people and animals that are facing

(A) upward	(B) downward
(C) toward the right	(D) toward the left

- 5. In line 13, the words "the picture" refer to which of the following?
 - (A) Faces of animals and people
 - (B) People's view from inside a cave
 - (C) People's tendency to work with either hand
 - (D) The kinds of paint used on cave walls
- 6. Where in the passage does the author mention a type of evidence that was NOT studied by anthropologists researching the handedness of ancient people?
 - (A) Lines 2-3 (B) Lines 7-8
 - (C) Lines 11-12 (D) Lines 14-15
- 7. The author implies that which of the following developments occurred around the time of the Bronze Age
 - (A) The establishment of written records
 - (B) A change in the styles of cave painting
 - (C) An increase in human skill in the handling of tools
 - (D) The prevalence of righthandedness

PRACTICE TEST 50

Passage 1

The first navigational lights in the New World were probably lanterns hung at harbor entrances. The first lighthouse was put up by the Massachusetts Bay Colony In 1766 on Little Brewster Island at the entrance to Boston Harbor. Paid for and maintained by light dues levied on ships, the original beacon was blown up in 1776. By then there were only a dozen or so true lighthouses in the colonies. Little over a century later, there were 700 lighthouses.

The first eight erected on the West Coast in the 1850's featured the same basic New England design: a Cape Cod dwelling with the tower rising from the center or standing close by. In New England and elsewhere. though. lighthouses reflected a variety of architectural styles. Since most stations in the Northeast were built on rocky eminences, enormous towers were not the rule. Some were made of stone and brick, others of wood or metal. Some stood on pilings or stilts: some were fastened to rock with iron rods. Farther south. from Maryland through the Florida Keys, the coast was low and sandy. It was often necessary to build tall towers there – massive structures like the majestic Cape Hatteras, North Carolina lighthouse, which was lit in 1870. At 190 feet, it is the tallest brick lighthouse in the country.

Not withstanding differences in appearance and construction, most American lighthouses shared several features: a light, living quarters, and sometimes a bell(or, later, a foghorn). They also had something else in common: a keeper and. usually. the keeper's family. The keeper's essential task was trimming the lantern 'Nick in order to maintain a steady bright flame. The earliest keepers came from every walk of life-they were seamen. Farmers, mechanics, rough mill hands-and appointments were often handed out by local customs commissioners as political plums. After the administration of lighthouses was taken over in 1852 by the United States Lighthouse 803rd, an agency of the Treasury Department, the keeper corps gradually became highly professional.

- 1. What is the best title for the passage.
 - (A) The Lighthouse on Little Brewster Island
 - (B) The Life of a Lighthouse Keeper
 - (C) Early Lighthouses in the United States
 - (D) The Modern Profession of Lighthouse Keeping
- 2. Why does the author mention the Massachusetts Bay Colony?
 - (A) It was the headquarters of the United States Lighthouse Board.
 - (B) Many of the tallest lighthouses were built there.
 - (C) The first lantern wicks were developed there.
 - (D) The first lighthouse in North America was built there.
- **3.** It can be inferred from the passage that light-houses in the Northeast did not need high towers because
 - (A) ships there had high masts
 - (B) coastal waters were safe
 - (C) the coast was straight and unobstructed
 - (D) the lighthouse were built on high places
- 4. According to the passage. where can the tallest brick lighthouse in the United States be found?(A) Little Brewster Island(B) The Florida Keys

(C) Cape Hatteras	atteras (D) Cape Cod			
5. In line 19, to which of the following does the word "They" refer?				
(A) Lighthouses	(B) Differences	(C) Quarters	(D) Features	
6. It can be inferred from the passage that the Treasury Department, after assuming control of the lighthouses, improved which of the following?				
(A) The training of the	e lighthouse keepers	(B) The sturdiness of the lighthouses		
(C) The visibility of the	e lights	(D) The locations of the lighthouses		
7. Where in the passage does the author tell how lighthouses in the Northeast were fastened to the surrounding rock?				

(A) Lines 3-4 (B) Line 12 (C) Lines 14-15 (D) Line 19